# LOSELEY FIELDS

PRIMARY SCHOOL

# NEWSLETTER







OCTOBER 2023

### A WORD FROM THE HEADTEACHER

It has been another busy month for us at school and all the children have been working hard showing the most amazing learning attitudes across the school. We have continued to enjoy strengthening links with other organisations this half term to give our children wonderful rich learning experiences. We are grateful to our continued work with the A level students from Guildford High School and The Royal Grammar School who come to school each week to work with our children in Gardening Club as part of the General Studies A Level course. These students are always a pleasure to have at school and are such fantastic role models for our children. Year 6 have also been working with Charterhouse School each week where they go to the school to be immersed in a range of sporting, music and drama activities. Miss Brock has particularly enjoyed leading on the drama experiences in their school theatre! Developing these links across the community, particularly with older students, is really important in our drive to inspire our students with future opportunities that might be available for them. We have also enjoyed continuing to compete in interschool sporting matches at Tillingbourne School. Thank you to Mr Riley in supporting the children to attend these events. He always talks with pride about how well our student represent the school at these matches.

In a world where technology is now a regular part of our children's lives, we are also wanting to put measures into place on how we can support you to keep your young people safe at home when they access social media or live streaming. The children already have a thorough e-Safety curriculum at school through our computing and PSHE lessons but sometimes our children's knowledge extends more rapidly than our own and so it is important that we do all we can to ensure we keep ahead of them where we can. We thought that it might be helpful to share with you some top tips to help keep you well informed.

This month we will focus on some parental advice on the use of WhatsApp. Please study the poster over the page to see how you can protect your child: Remember this app has a 16+ age restriction.

More information can be found by following this link:

https://unity-college.com/safeguarding/national online safety

Enjoy your half term break with your children.

Kind regards, Amanda Pedder - Headteacher



## **OUR VALUES - PUPIL ACHEIVEMENT**





#### **Special Headteacher Awards for October:**

For INTEGRITY: Zoe G (Y6) who is new into Loseley but has already made her mark for being such a helpful play leader she puts herself forward for all opportunities to help others.

For ASPIRATION: James C (Y3) adapting well to school life at Loseley as a new student. James is loving learning in school!

For COMPASSION: Esme Le-Grys (Y3) also new to Loseley. Esme takes such good care of all the living creatures in our natural world.

Well done everyone!

















# UPCOMING WHOLE SCHOOL EVENTS

31st October - Parents Evening

2nd November -Parents Evening

31st October - 2nd November: Bags2School Collection

15th November - Disco

#### TERM DATES

4th September - 20th December

Half Term:

23rd October - 27th October

**INSET Day: 30th October** 

## FOLLOW US



Loseley Fields Primary School



@LoseleyFields



@loseleyfields





## sounds & sylla|bles BOOKMARK



say the word clearly in your spelling voice



snip into syllables draw syllable lines



isolate syllables draw sound lines write spellings



check spellings target tricky parts

D jason wade education

# MEET THE LEADER: PHILIPPA LEAH

I am Philippa Leah and I am the Reading Leader here at Loseley Fields. One of the projects I have been working on over the last year is spelling –this is often the aspect of writing that children find trickiest. We were keen to build on that in Key Stage 2 and link our spelling teaching to the children's understanding of phonics.

Extensive research shows that children may learn spellings for a weekly test and score well, but they do not apply those spellings in their independent writing. The Sounds & Syllables programme gives the children a strategy for breaking down words into separate syllables at the point of writing, which we knew could overcome this issue.

We introduced the Sounds & Syllables scheme in Key Stage 2 in September this year, after extensive staff training. As always, we would really value your support with this. You can help at home by breaking down the spellings with the children and helping them to recognise the syllables within words. We will post the lists of Common Exception Words on Seesaw so that you can practise these at home too.

There will also be spelling tasks set on the home learning grids, revising those rules that the children have already been taught but are not yet applying in their own writing. I am going to be looking at more ways to raise the profile of spelling within the school over the course of this year, so watch this space for ways you can get involved!













